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_____________________________________________________________________

Dear Player,

LETTER FROM CLUB CAPTAIN  2012/13
As Captain, it is with great pride I write these words of welcome to all our members, for what I believe will be a successful and enjoyable season at Carrickfergus Rugby Club. It is a very exciting time to be part of our club and all players have an opportunity to build upon the excellent work that has gone on off the pitch over the last year.

With so many changes happening around the club it’s hard to know where to start. So I will start with the most important aspect of the club, The Players.
The coming season promises to be one of the most exciting for many years, there is an influx of new players coming into the club and a lot of talent being produced by the youth section. Add to this the great amount of talent and experience already playing and the competition for places should whet the appetite of every member. Key to this is turning up to every possible session and making the most of every opportunity that presents itself.
I would like to welcome Warren to the senior setup and thank Gary for all his hard work and effort over the previous years. Warren will bring to the club an enthusiasm and commitment that is essential to having success. He has proved himself as a coach with the under 19s, creating a team that competed with and beat the ‘big clubs’ in Ulster and as a player having captained both Queens and Junior Ulster. 

Warren will be ably backed up by John and Neil, as coaches and players. Both guys will add talent and experience to the team, having both played at senior league level or above for many years. Most importantly they have been successful in their careers and are aware of the hard work needed to succeed.This coaching team will be sure to make every training session, new and challenging.
Great praise must go to the work of the clubs youth section on last season’s performances, with a special mention to the under 15 side that conquered all comers. The talent coming through the ranks will help push and maintain the club in its pursuit of senior rugby.
Add to this the every improving and increasing ladies team who seem to be training more than any other side! Carrick rugby club is looking in great shape.

I would like to congratulate our new club President, Mr. John Strange. I hope you enjoy your term in office and experience a rewarding and successful year. Also all appointed members of management, without whom the club would not function. 
Finally: This year promises to be an exciting one for CRFC and all players would be crazy to pass up the opportunity to be part of it. So GET DOWN AND GET STUCK IN!

Aaron McKinney

Club Captain

